
Dear Governor Haley,

My name is Jimmy Masalin and I currently serve as president of the South Carolina Association

of Student Councils, or SCASC. Every year, SCASC brings young leaders and their advisors

from high schools all across South Carolina together for a weekend at the SCASC President's

high school, called the State Convention. The purpose of this convention is to allow the attendees

to further their leadership skills and abilities and share ideas to take back to their own schools

through fellowship.

This year, the convention will be held at Wando High School from March 20,2015 to March 22,

2015 and I would like to invite you to attend! Itwould be such an honor if you could attend the

convention and say a couple words during the first general session on March 20. These young

leaders being able to hear the leader of the state they live in would be an incredible experience.

Please let me know if you can attend by sending a letter back to the return address, emailing me

atjmasalin21@gmai1.com, or calling me at (904)333-4466. If you cannot attend, I completely

understand. Thank you for your time and your service to our state!

Sincerely,

Jimmy Masalin

President, South Carolina Association of Student Councils

Student Body Vice President, Wando High School


